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October 10, 2022
Members Present: Janice Cleveland, Christa Harris, Jenny Mims Herlong, Gail Jackson, Phyllis Lott, Betsy Painter, Stephanie Wallace, and Renee Williams
Members Absent: Carla Dorn, Blair Massey, Jennifer Satterwhite, Heather Trotter, and Amy Wilhelm
A meeting of the Edgefield County First Steps Partnership Board was held on October 10, 2022. The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. 
The first item on the agenda was approval of the Board minutes from the previous meetings. 
Candi called everyone’s attention to the minutes from the August 8, 2022, and the September 22, 2022, meetings. Candi stated that the September minutes have been corrected to indicate that Phyllis Lott was in attendance. After a motion from Jenny and a second from Renee, the minutes for both meetings were approved. 
The next item on the agenda was the Executive Director’s report for September (see attached). Candi briefly highlighted a couple of items. Gail Jackson asked about the hearing and vision screenings that were done for the child care centers by Lander University students. This was our first year coordinating this effort and we are hopeful that this will continue yearly. 
Candi then called everyone’s attention to the FY23 Performance Report for the first quarter. Enrollment for most programs is very good. There were no child care trainings, but 3 will take place in October. Candi did express concern about the Nurse Family Partnership program. Enrollment for this program has been very minimal for the past 2-3 years and several of the current families will be graduating this program year. Candi had a conference with supervisory staff this past Spring about enrollment concerns and there has not been much improvement. No new families have been enrolled this fiscal year. If there is no improvement during the second quarter of this year, Candi will arrange another meeting with program staff in January and ask for a plan to increase enrollment.
Candi mentioned the FY 23 financial report. There is not a formal report for first quarter as we are still waiting for the first quarter invoices for the Nurse Family Partnership and Early Childhood Education programs. We also just had a reallocation completed this morning and several journal entries need to be done to correct charges that had to be made to other accounts because our budget for this fiscal year was not loaded into the finance system in time to pay some bills.  Candi will present a written financial report at the November meeting.
The next item on the agenda was the allocation of extra carryover funds, which includes both state funds and private (cash) funds. The carryover still needs to be finalized by our Regional Finance Manager (RFM) and the State Office finance department. Candi gave the Board members a handout with requests for allocations of the carryover funds (see attached). There is a total of $18,385 of state funds carryover (with $14,000 already allocated) and $27,876 in private funds carryover (with $20,000 already allocated). This leaves $4,385 in state funds to be allocated, and $7,876 in private funds to be allocated. Candi stated that we have been told by the state office that we could not use either our ESSER grant funds or our state funds for the gift cards for incentives for non-First Steps families who complete our nurturing parenting series so some of our private (cash) funds will need to be allocated for these. Candi also requested some funds be available for our in-house scholarships as there is one family that has been waiting for an opening at a center and has had some other issues that delayed her ABC voucher approval. At this point, all our ABC vouchers have been awarded but Candi would still like to be able to assist this family. Since this is the first year of the transition to the vouchers, we were told by the state office that we could retain minimal funding for in-house scholarships if necessary. Candi did mention that she was going to request more ABC vouchers as we now have 7 children on our waiting list, but she does not think we will get them. Jenny asked if we could allocate more money for in-house scholarships since our waiting list is growing. Candi is unsure but will ask if this is allowed. After a motion by Renee and a second from Janice, all the carryover requests presented to the Board were approved.

Candi then updated the Board about the Enhanced Early Education program strategy. The Board had been briefed at the September meeting on the potential conflict of interest because a candidate for employment in this program was an immediate relative of the First Steps Executive Director. There is a Request for Proposal for a competitive process to award the contract for the program strategy. If this school district is awarded the contract, it is their intent to hire the relative of the Executive Director. The Edgefield County First Steps Board has been made aware of the potential conflict of interest. There was a motion by Janice and a second from Gail to approve a request of a waiver of the conflict of interest from the State Office. There were no questions or comments, and the motion was approved. Candi will submit the statement of the potential conflict of interest, along with the Board minutes from this meeting, to the State office in the morning. The request will be forwarded to either the State Board Executive Committee or the State Board Finance and Administration Committee for consideration. Candi will notify the Board when a decision has been made.
Candi then brought up the Annual Meeting, which will be on November 14, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. at our office in Johnston. This will be a smaller meeting with no outside speakers and no food. Candi will give Board members a copy of our FY 22 Annual Report at this meeting. Candi did mention that we will hold Board member elections at the end of the meeting. We have 5 members who are rotating off and/or resigning so we need at least 5 new candidates to be Board members. Candi will send a list of Board categories to the Board and asked for their help in recruiting new members for our Board.
In other business, Candi mentioned our Fall fundraiser and talked about looking into the Nothing Bundt Cake products in place of the Krispy Kreme doughnut fundraiser. Candi said we typically do the fall fundraiser in October but asked if we could postpone the fundraiser slightly because everything and everyone is so busy right now. Candi will get information to the Board in the next couple of weeks and a decision will be made a little later. 

Lastly, Candi brought up the Christmas parade and said she wanted First Steps to participate again this year. She said that if we want to give out books again, we will need more volunteers because we just couldn’t keep up with the parade while giving out books at the same time. She will order Christmas books and we can discuss more about the parade at the November meeting. 
There was no other business, so after a motion by Renee and a second from Phyllis, the meeting adjourned at 6:54 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Candi Lalonde, Executive Director
